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TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

January 15, 2016

Mr. George Purefoy, City Manager

City of Frisco

6101 Frisco Square Boulevard, 5t Floor
Frisco, Texas, 75034

Re:  Approval
Request to Modify Waste Characterization Procedures, dated October 21, 2015,
Undeveloped Butfer Property (UBP) Exide Technologies Frisco Recycling Center, 7471
South 5th Street, Frisco, Collin County, Texas 75034; Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP)
No. 2541; Customer No. CN600129787; Regulated Entity No. RN106583511

Dear Mr. Purefoy:

The VCP of the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) has reviewed the above
referenced document entitled Request to Modify Waste Characterization Procedures. Exide
proposes to use site investigation and characterization samples for waste characterization and
disposal purposes. Exide indicates that this modification will decrease the potential for air
emissions and stockpiling issues because it will eliminate the need for repetitive soil handling
related to excavation, stockpiling while holding for additional sampling results and loading
waste. Pre-characterized Class 2 contaminated soil would be excavated and taken directly to the
Class II Corrective Action Management Unit (CAMU). Areas where soil has been deemed
hazardous would be transported to an off-site disposal facility. The TCEQ approves the -
requested modification. Please note that post-excavation confirmation sampling of soils to
demonstrate that all soil containing contamination above the critical Protective Concentration
Levels (PCLs) has been removed will still be required. In addition, this approval for pre-
characterization of waste applies only to this specific conditions on the UBP and may not be
appropriate elsewhere.

Please call me at (512) 239-2361 if you need additional information or wish to discuss this letter.
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
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VCP No. 2541

Mr. Matthew A. Love, Director, Global Environmental Remediation, Exide Technologies,
3000 Montrose Avenue, Reading, PA 19605

Mr. Bruce A. Cole, Executive Vice President, Strategy and Business Development,
Exide Technologies, PO Box 14294, Reading, PA 19612-4294

Mr. George Purefoy, City Manager, City of Frisco, Frisco Community Development
Corporation (CDC) 6101 Frisco Square Blvd., 5t Floor,

Mr. James L. Gandy, Frisco Economic Development Corporation, 6801 Gaylord. -
Parkway, Suite 400, Frisco, TX 75034

Mr. Wade Wheatley, Cook-Joyce Inc. 812 West 11th, Austin, TX 78701-2000

Mr. Tim Nichols, PB&W, LLC, 2201 Double Creek Drive, Suite 4004, Round Rock, Texas
78664



